
 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

Notice is hereby given that the Skagit County Hearing Examiner will hold a public hearing on 
Wednesday, February 13, 2019 in the Board of County Commissioners Hearing Room, 1800 
Continental Place, Mount Vernon, Washington, at 9:00 a.m. or soon thereafter, for the purpose 
of determining the following: 

A. Shoreline Substantial Development, Washington State Department of Transportation, 
PL18-0544: Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT). WSDOT proposes 
to construct a long-term bank stabilization project that will protect highway infrastructure, 
reduce maintenance, and reduce future impacts to protected aquatic species by 
supplementing and fortifying a series of rock groins installed in 2007 with gravity anchored 
cribwall and log-toe revetment along 480 feet of the Sauk River. The site is located within a 
portion of the property described as parcels P18704 and P107337 as well as the right-of-
way for State Route 530. It is located within the northwest quarter of Section 20 and the 
southwest quarter of Section 17, Township 33 North, Range 10 East, W.M., Skagit County, 
WA. Staff Contact; Leah Forbes, Senior Planner. 

Your views for or against the requests are invited either by attendance, representation or letter.  
Comments and/or facsimiles must be received by Planning and Development Services no later 
than 4:30 p.m. Tuesday, February 12, 2019 or be presented at the public hearing.  E-mail 
comments may be submitted with the PDS website under the current legal notices tab or to the 
Office of the Hearing Examiner.  

 

TO BE PUBLISHED ONE TIME ONLY IN THE January 24, 2019 Edition.   

Transmitted to the Skagit Valley Herald Monday, January 22, 2019. 

  



NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
THE SKAGIT COUNTY HEARING EXAMINER WILL HOLD A PUBLIC HEARING ON WEDNESDAY, 
JANUARY 23, 2019, IN THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS HEARING ROOM, 1800 
CONTINENTAL PLACE, MOUNT VERNON, WASHINGTON, AT 9:00 a.m. OR SOON THEREAFTER 
FOR THE FOLLOWING: 

PUBLIC HEARING 

Shoreline Substantial Development Permit PL18-0045 submitted by Washington State 
Department of Fish and Wildlife to replace the hatchery intake, fish ladder, and weir, as 
well as construct a small mechanical building at the fish hatchery on the Samish River. 

 
LOCATION OF PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT: 

The subject site is located at 6595 North Green Road, north of Burlington, WA. The project 
is located within the SE quarter of Section 6, Township 35 North, Range 4 East, W.M., 

Skagit County, WA. Parcels P35897, P35879, P35851, and P35792 

 

Applicant/Owner: 

Washington State Department of Fish & Wildlife 
Attn: Larry Peck or Doug Wiedemeier 

600 Capitol Way North 
Olympia, WA 98501-1091 

 
 

SKAGIT COUNTY PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT SERVICES 
1800 CONTINENTAL PLACE 

MOUNT VERNON, WASHINGTON 98273 
360-416-1320 

 
Your views for or against the request are invited either by attendance, representation, or letter. 
Comments and/or facsimiles must be received by this office no later than 4:30 p.m. Tuesday, 
January 22, 2019 or be presented at the public hearing. Email correspondence will not be 
accepted however comments may be submitted with the PDS website under the current legal 
notices tab.  Staff contact: Leah Forbes 

 


